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Winter 2013 Newsletter 
 
What an amazing year this has been for Pray Georgia! 
The Lord has led us on some exciting adventures during 
2013.  At the 2012 year end HAPN leadership meeting 
held in Oklahoma City I felt the Lord was about to bring 
supernatural acceleration to the ministry and I said to 
my husband, we better buckle our seatbelts we are in 
for the ride of our life!   

We began 2013 with our first official gathering for Pray 
Georgia in Columbus on January 26th.  We were blessed 
to have Apostle Vanessa Battle, President of Kingdom 
Culture Ministries and Wm. Hope Taylor, President of 
International Leadership Embassy join us as guest 
speakers.  Holy Spirit orchestrated an open heaven 
where the spirit of reconciliation fell upon us all.  We 
believe this was an initial entry point of a deep work the 
Lord wants to do the state of Georgia with 
reconciliation.  The Lord also led us to implement a 
prophetic act with peaches where several 
representat
ives took 
the peaches 
back to 
their region 
and planted 
the pit with 
the leading of Holy Spirit.  The intercessor who received 
the directive on this act informed us that it takes 
approximately four years for a peach tree to bear fruit.   
As we were preparing for the upcoming Inauguration we 
knew that this act was somehow tied to the next 
Presidential election. 

In June, we held another gathering in Savannah, 
Georgia.  Apostle Vanessa Battle joined us again as we 

felt there was more to do on reconciliation.  Little did we 
know that the week before our gathering, it would come 
out in the news about Paula Deen being accused of 
racist.  Yet again the Holy Spirit orchestrated the timing 
and even set it up for Apostle 
Battle to be included on some 
reconciliation meetings about this 
issue that made the news!  During 
our meeting we experienced a 
supernatural visitation from the 
Lord that took us to a much 
deeper level of reconciliation than 
we had previously experienced.  

In September, we were invited to come to Thomasville, 
Georgia to a gathering of local Intercessors.  This was a 
powerful time of calling out those intercessors that God 
has chosen “For Such a Time As This!.”  A special thank 
you to David and Dale Nacinovich with Such As We Have 
Ministires for hosting this event. 

Throughout the year we traveled as Kingdom 
representatives to and through several states including 
Georgia, South Carolina, North Carolina, Virginia, 
Maryland, New Jersey, Delaware, Pennsylvania, 
Tennessee, Arkansas, Oklahoma, Texas, Louisiana, 
Mississippi, Alabama and Colorado.  We attended the 
Annual SPAN Conference, the Annual USRPN Conference 
and the Annual HAPN Conference.  We also attended 

 

“The most natural 
food is fruit” 

-Morgan A. 
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the Head of the Year Conference at Global Spheres in 
September where Georgia received a prophetic word 
from Chuck Pierce.  He said “Georgia, if you’re from 
Georgia stand up. You are the 4th state of this nation, 
and God says, “You’ll either break through this year, or 
you’re going to have some big problems in the next two 
years.” So from this time tonight we say, “Georgia 
breakthrough is on the way.” We say, “we will hear out 
of Atlanta that reconciliation and healing has broken 
out over Georgia.”  This was the second prophetic word 
that Chuck had spoken in 2013 about Georgia.  At the 
Jumping in the River Conference in June as he was 
prophesying about having meetings in Delaware, 
Pennsylvania and New Jersey, he said "A lot of people 
don't know this but Georgia is the 4th state! We have 
Deborah Landwerlen here and she will be coming to 
them, it is important that Georgia is a part of these 
meetings!"  Thank you Deborah for leading the way for 
Georgia! 

Upon our return from the HOTY Conference we were 
invited to attend “Healing the Headwaters of the 
Nation” a tri-state event to be held in New Jersey, 
Delaware and Pennsylvania in October.   This event was 

organized as a direct result of a 
word Chuck had spoken at the 
June conference.  As the fourth 
state to enter the original 
Thirteen Colonies of the 
Americas, we knew God was 
sending us on assignment to 
this gathering.  We traveled to 
the North East not fully 

understanding the assignment God had called us to, but 
knowing it was very significant.  Even before it started 
we received the WORD this was to be “The First 
Continental Congress of the Apostolic Counsel of the 
Kingdom of Heaven”. The first night we gathered in New 
Jersey the spirit of the Lord was powerful!  Chuck Pierce 
released a word that “A new move of God was being 
released.  It was not a prayer movement or a church 
movement, but a Kingdom Authority movement!”  That 
night he prophesied over Georgia and released the 
following word: ”I heard the Lord say Georgia will cast 
the deciding vote in the next presidential election.”  He 
also said “You will see Atlanta come into the news.  The 
Lord says there are four cities in Georgia that I will put 
into the news where I will put the eyes of the nation 
upon it.  And I am going to cause a new move of my 

Spirit to begin.  Do not be afraid of the closed door.  I 
can go behind closed doors and I can show up.  Decree 
to the closed doors God is coming in and the Spirit of 
God is coming!”  Dr. Judy Massey and her husband, 
Father Paul Massey were with us at this meeting and 
Chuck released the new move of God into them as 
representatives to bring it back to Georgia. Chuck  
instructed the Pray Georgia team to take the next 40 
days to seek the counsel of the Lord as how to gather 
the army and communicate this new move of God.  On 
the third day of the conference the Lord supernaturally 
downloaded a prophetic act that He wanted us to do 

when we presented the 
gift, a gavel, we had 
brought to the hosts of 
the conference.  That 
afternoon Holy Spirit 
gave us a declaration 
to reenact the reading 
and voting in of the 

Preamble of the Constitution of the United States.  We 
were to Release and Decree at the First Continental 
Congress of the Apostolic Counsel of the Kingdom of 
Heaven over these United States of America a return to 
the principals we were founded on and a repair to the 
breach that had been broken.  We were honored to 
have been representatives of this great state for The 
United States of America as God's Government was 
newly declared for the New Kingdom movement that 
was released during these meetings. 

Upon returning from this event, as instructed by the 
Prophet of the Lord, the Pray Georgia Leadership Team 
and various others prayed and sought the Lord for His 
directives and strategies for the next 40 days.  We 
gathered on December 13th in Columbus, Georgia to 
share what we had heard from the Lord and to seek 
collective wisdom on how we move forward and what 
Holy Spirit would have us to do to bring fulfillment to 
these prophetic words that have been spoken over our 
state.   It was a powerful time where Apostles and 
Prophets came together with Intercessors to listen and 
strategize as we decreed and declared in the Courtroom 
of Heaven the manifestation and establishment of His 
will in our state and in our nation.  Another Holy Spirit 
orchestrated Karios time!  There were 10 people 
meeting on the 10th day of the 10th Month (Hebrew 
Calendar) on 10th Street.  If that is not enough to make 
you say WOW!  We received several scriptures 
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including: Genesis 18:32 - Then he said, “May the Lord 
not be angry, but let me speak just once more. What if 
only ten can be found there?”  He answered, “For the 
sake of ten, I will not destroy it.”  As we further process 
the transcript from this meeting, look for more 
information on this. 

During 2013 we participated in several initiatives for 
both HAPN and USPRN including The New Birth of 
Freedom Initiative where we divorced the Spirit of Baal 
and decreed the Spirit of Life over all the abortion clinics 
in our state and The Freedom 21 Initiative where we 
interceded against Human and Sex Trafficking.  We also 
partnered with James Nesbitt and Quantum 
Worshippers to pray over the headwaters and rivers in 
our state and Capitol Prayer Partners for a Night Watch 
Assignment over the Nation. 

This past year has been a time of organization for Pray 
Georgia.  In August, I appointed an Executive Leadership 
to serve alongside of me.  The Executive Leadership 
Team prays to receive wisdom and strategies for 
direction and is also intentional about developing 
relationships with leaders and other ministries across 

the state. Dr. Dallas Eggemeyer 
serves as the State Executive 
Lieutenant General for Pray Georgia 
and provides oversight to mobilization 
and special ops units.  Charleen Ray 
serves as the State 
Executive Major 

General and provides oversight to the 
spiritual mapping units.  These two 
ladies come to Pray Georgia with 
years of experience in ministry and 
intercession and I am so very thankful 
for the Aaron and Hur that Lord has appointed for such a 
time as this!  Our first order of business was to develop 
an organizational structure for casting vision and 

identifying and placing those into 
leadership throughout the state.  We 
then began to pray about filling those 
positions.  In October, Dr. Judy 
Massey agreed to accept the position 
of Equipping & Training, Brigadier 
General for Pray Georgia.  Judy comes 
to us with decades of knowledge of 

being involved in the prayer movement and will provide 
oversight and development to our placement and 

training programs.   We are excited about the depth and 
experience Judy brings to the team.  The Lord began 
speaking to us about a Lead Intercessor to pray for the 

Executive Leadership Team and 
brought us an Esther!  For Such a 
Time as This!!!  In November, 
Esther Tubbs agreed to accept the 
position of Lead Intercessor, 
Brigadier General for Pray Georgia.  

Esther serves as the chief intercessor for the Executive 
Leadership Team and provides development and 
oversight to and I2 Intercessory Team for all Pray 
Georgia Leadership.  I am blessed to have this team of 
highly competent leaders to walk with me as we lead 
Pray Georgia to take back what the enemy has stolen for 
the destiny of our state and our nation.  To each of them 
and their families, I want to say thank you for your 
servant spirit.  Without them and without a network of 
intercessors there would be no ministry.  I am eternally 
grateful for and the Triumphant Reserve Army He is 
building! 

Wow, what a year it had been!  God has been faithful 
and we are so very excited about 2014!   Would you 
prayerfully consider sowing a seed into Pray Georgia?  
This past year has been primarily funded by those 
personally involved in leadership and we are believing 
God for partners to stand along side us to help fund this 
impactful ministry. Your offering is tax deductible and 
you can mail to P.O. Box 472, Midland, Georgia 31820.  
We are working on our online donations available via 
our website at www.praygeorgia.com and expect to 
have it live within the next several days.  If you would 
like to receive contribution credit for 2013, be sure to 
make your donation online or postmark it by December 
31st.  

On behalf of the Pray Georgia Executive Leadership 
Team we decree and declare favor and blessings over 
you and your families.  May the peace of God rest upon 
you during this season of celebration and May the New 
Year bring the fulfillment of all of God’s promises for 
you, your city, your region and 
OUR state! 

 
Contending As One,  

Lynn Alderson 
Apostolic State Prayer General 

http://www.praygeorgia.com/

